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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Happy 11th Seonghwa Anniversary of our Beloved True Father Rev. Dr. Sun Myung Moon! Let us 

reflect on these words of our True Mother as she encouraged us to meet True Father in our prayers. 

 

"What did Father say to you all today? Did he just tell you to just stop and let the fruits of your 

effort pass by without hope? Surely not. Is True Father asking you to become one with True 

Mother, who is leading the providence on earth? Then, Father will bless you to work together 

with Mother and spread to all of humankind the fact that Heavenly Parent's love is with us from 

Heaven, and bless the entire human race to form beautiful CheonBo families that can fulfill their 

responsibilities as filial sons and daughters and loyal citizens serving and attending Heavenly 

Parent. Are you going to make that determination and put it into practice? I believe in you. I love 

you." 

 

We will observe True Father's 11th Seonghwa Anniversary locally this Sunday, during our Sunday 

Service beginning with pledge service at 10:45 am. 

 

Please join us in praying at our Seattle Cheon Shim Won daily. We have it open from 6:00 am to 9:00 am 

today and 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm. 

 

Next Sunday, September 10, 2023, is Youth and Young Adults Sunday Service with Shinghi Detlefsen 

giving the message. I hope you will not miss it. Shinghi's family is moving to Las Vegas on October 1st. 

Let us take the time to thank them for the contribution they made here in Seattle for the past 9 years that 

they are here. 

 

Thank you and may our Heavenly Parent and True Parents love and blessings be with you all. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 

 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community Pastor 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 


